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MINUTES

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 17, 2009
6:30 PM

COUNCIL ON AGING
Attendees:   
Ed Daniels, Kathy Herrick, Cindy Nicholson, Mary Beth O’Shea, 

Judy Sendak,  Lu St. Aubin

Donation:

Cindy Nicholson received a $25.00 donation from Mike Ferreira for the Eastham Dog Owners association.

Treasurer’s Report:

Ending Balance as of 12/xx/09:  $3,799.24 – report was accepted as presented.

Ed Daniels advised the Tent/Canopy has been ordered and obtained a quality tent for a bargain price of $257.00.

Dyer Prince Road – Beach Access for Dog Owners:
On December 17, 2009, Ed Daniels and Marty Haspel attended the Board of Health Meeting to discuss complaints from two Eastham residents regarding their concerns that dog owners have been abusing the privilege of dog access to the beach.

Their presentation to the Board of Health included information that supports the fact that there is no health issues from dog feces in the water and on the beach.  They requested that the Board of Health consider this information and not support closing this beach area to dogs based on non-existent health issues.  The BOH concluded on our behalf and will recommend to the BOS the statute remains the same.
The next step for EDOA will be to contact one of the homeowners, Mr. Carl Harris, to discuss a reasonable solution to the problem.

Ed Daniels will call Mr. Harris and present the following proactive proposals:

· Limit number of dogs by requiring Eastham Beach Stickers for all vehicles.

· Enforce violations for people who are not parked in a legal parking space.

· Require all dog handlers to have mutt mitts with them.

· First offence will be a fine, not a warning.

· Improve existing signs and ask Town for permission to install additional signs.

· Educate dog owners in the community regarding rules & regulations for area.

· EDOA would like to volunteer monitoring the beach and flats and will contact EPD when violations occur.  This should result in citations to the offenders.
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If Mr. Harris is not receptive to this approach, EDOA would need to present their case to the Board of Selectmen.  EDOA is currently scheduled to be on the January 18, 2010 BOS agenda.
Prior to this meeting, Ed Daniels will email all members to see how many dog owners would be willing to participate in a volunteer beach monitoring schedule.
If the Board of Selectmen decides to change the current dog bylaw allowing beach access to dogs at Dyer Prince, EDOA will place a petition on the Annual Town Meeting scheduled for May 3, 2010.  Kathy Herrick and Noelle Smith will draft the petition.  The warrant will be open from January 4 through February 1, 2010 and petitions will be accepted during this timeframe.

Provincetown allows dogs on beaches and Kathy Herrick will research how their bylaws read in order to see if we could emulate the Provincetown bylaws.

Membership Drive – 2010:
· Membership dues will increase to $20.00 per household.

· Ed Daniels will mail renewals and include return envelopes.

· A postcard will be mailed to all non-responders to the initial mailing.

Newsletter:
We would like to continue with a hardcopy and electronic newsletter; however, we currently do not have anyone willing to take on this task.  

January 21st Board Agenda:
We hope to discuss the budget and document the amount of money we declared we would set aside for education, etc.  Mary Beth will follow up on this.  

Speakers – we would like to find a professional willing to speak to EDOA at a monthly meeting addressing the issues of euthanasia for ailing pets.

Emergency Shelter – Mark Foley may be able to work with EDOA on some shelter issues that do not require DART input.

Jean Hvila is the fundraiser volunteer and we hope to have additional business discounts to offer members soon.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:52 PM.

Respectfully submitted:

Mary Beth O’Shea

Board member
